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offense (COSO), at which time you elected your right to consult with counsel and waived your 
right to have your case heard before an administrative discharge board.  Your CO subsequently  
recommended your separation with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) characterization of service. 
In April 1991, the separation authority directed you be discharged with an OTH by reason of 
COSO.  On 22 April 1991, you were so discharged. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your characterization of service, change 
your separation reason to “convenience of the government,” and contentions that you incurred a 
mental health condition as a result of military service.  In addition, the Board considered your 
assertions, “At the time of my discharge, I suffered from an alcohol abuse dependence problem.  
Since my discharge, I have corrected my dependency for alcohol with assistance of family, 
friends, and God.  I have worked hard to be a positive role model for my children and those who 
know me.  I have been employed with the same company for 30 years and I always strive in 
doing an excellent job.  During this time, I have assisted my wife of over 30 years in raising our 
two sons and also managed to graduate from University.  I hope you find my actions post 
military deserving of clemency and a discharge upgrade.  Until recently I was not aware the 
BCNR was available to update my military discharge.”  For purposes of clemency consideration, 
the Board noted you provided supporting documentation describing post-service 
accomplishments and advocacy letters. 
 
Based on your assertion that you incurred a mental health condition as a result of military 
service, which might have mitigated your discharge character of service, a qualified mental 
health professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and provided the Board 
with the AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

During military service, he was diagnosed with an alcohol use disorder (AUD) 
and a personality disorder.  Prior to separation, he reported that his AUD had 
resolved.  His personality disorder diagnosis was based on observed behaviors 
and performance during his period of service, the information he chose to 
disclose, and the psychological evaluation performed by mental health clinician 
over multiple visits.  A personality disorder diagnosis is pre-existing to military 
service by definition, and indicates lifelong characterological traits unsuitable for 
military service.  While some of his misconduct could be attributed to his alcohol 
use disorder, there is no evidence to support his in-service misconduct could be 
attributed to his alcohol use disorder, there is no evidence to support that his in-
service misconduct could be attributed to another mental health condition, or that 
he was unaware of his misconduct or not responsible for his actions.  Additional 
records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in 
rendering an alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “[b]ased on the available evidence, it is my considered medical opinion that 
there is insufficient evidence of a mental health condition that may be attributed to military 






